
Addendum – Correction 

Labour Group Debate Motion 

This council notes the Mayor’s failed bid to secure much needed Levelling Up funding from 
the Government. 

This council further notes that since 2010, Croydon has seen its grant funding from 
Government cut by over 80%. 

This council, therefore, is disappointed by and disagrees with the Government decision to 
ignore Croydon’s strong case for levelling up funding which would have supported local 
regeneration and helped Croydon to become cleaner, greener and more accessible. 

This council believes that the allocation of funding through the Levelling Up Fund – which 
saw [well-funded] areas like Richmond (Yorks) and Sutton receive money in contrast to 
Croydon - is evidence that the Government is being unfair to Croydon, and we continue to 
lose out as a result. 

This council calls on the Mayor to write immediately to the Government asking for an urgent 
review of the decision and invite the Secretary of State to come to Croydon to meet 
councillors of all parties to discuss the council’s case for Levelling Up funding. 

 


